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Foreword
Even more than gold and silver, fresh water has shaped—and will continue to shape-the

development of the Western United States. In the arid and semiarid regions of the Southwest,
in particular, ensuring that there will be enough water to satisfy the future demands of
consumers is a full-time job. Five years of drought in the West have elevated the issue of water
supply on the list of regional concerns. Questions about who gets the available water, where
it will come from, how it is used, how much is paid for it and by whom, and where future
demand will go are of paramount importance to farmers, planners, environmentalists,
professional water managers, and, increasingly, average citizens.

Various options for increasing supply and for reducing demand for water are being
considered with renewed intensity by California water planners. This OTA background paper
focuses on one technological option for increasing the supply of fresh water to the
Southwest-that of building a freshwater subsea pipeline to transport water from Alaska to
California. Originally a suggestion by Governor Walter Hickel of Alaska, the proposal has
recently attracted attention in southern California.

To help determine whether construction of a subsea pipeline merits additional attention,
Congressmen George E. Brown, Jr. and Edward Roybal of California and Don Young of
Alaska asked the Office of Technology Assessment to conduct a brief evaluation of the idea.
This paper examines important issues related to this subject, including engineering feasibility
and cost, Alaskan water availability, California’s projected water demand, and other
alternatives for meeting future water needs. This study is not a detailed engineering feasibility
analysis; indeed, no such study has yet been undertaken. It suggests that California needs to
better understand the many demand, supply, and pricing options available to meet future water
demand, including the relative costs, benefits, and ultimate potential of each.
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